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New COEDD AAA Director Takes the Reins 
      
     Jonathan Mitchell began his duties as Director in August 
2020.  He first became involved with COEDD AAA when he 
went to work for Project HEART in 2015 in the Outreach       
Program.  That same year, the Outreach Program moved to         
COEDD AAA under a direct service waiver and he was          
appointed to the position of Outreach Manager.   
     Mitchell has a sincere desire to assist older adults in our area, 
and when COEDD AAA Director John Shea announced his      
retirement in July, Mitchell applied for the position.  He was     
selected by a committee consisting of COEDD and Oklahoma 
Aging Services Division staff. 
     ñJonathanôs caring spirit and knowledge of the programs, along with his vision for the 
future, is what moved me to vote for his selection,ò said COEDD Executive Director David 
Hinkle. ñI look forward to the privilege of working with him and his staff to serve the        
interests and needs of Central Oklahomaôs seniors,ò he added.  
     Nowéa little about Jonathan. He married his wife Jacque 43 years ago after being        
introduced by her brother whom he was serving with in the U.S. Army at Ft. Riley, Kansas.  
He and Jacque moved to Northern California, where Mitchell was raised.  A short time later 
they relocated to Arizona where Jonathan began a career in Law Enforcement, first in        
Arizona, then Texas.  He served as a city police officer, a deputy sheriff and moved up the 
ranks quickly.  He earned many commendations and awards in the military and in law        
enforcement. 
     He and Jacque have three children:  Curtis, William, and Aundrea.  And they have four 
grandchildren that have graced their lives. The Mitchell family moved to Oklahoma in 1993 
and began working in the ministry.  In 1997 they founded a church in Stroud called Higher 
Praise Outreach, which is doing well today.   
    Mitchell is excited to take on the challenge of running COEDD AAA, and speaks of his 
admiration for the previous directorôs years of leadership. ñI just want this great team at   
COEDD to continue onward with their devotion to assisting the aging citizens of our area, 
even when the funds are low,ò said Mitchell.  ñJohn Shea was a role model of going above 
and beyond, networking, and encouraging others to assist with whatever means may be     
generated,ò Mitchell continued.   
     He states that COEDD AAA has dealt with a lot of trying changes recently including 
Sheaôs retirement and our long time Planner Donna Keyes passing away suddenly.  ñWe are 
working together to keep COEDD on track,ò said Mitchell.  He said Shea has helped on    
several occasions since his retirement.  ñIn this time of transition, in comes COVID-19 and 
shakes things up even more,ò  he said.  ñWe are hoping, as are so many others, that someday 
we will return to some type of normal.ò 
     Mitchell urges people to reach out to COEDD AAA for help.  ñWe are here to assist and 
encourage you as you age in place.  We would love to meet you and form an ongoing     
friendship,ò he concluded. 
                       


